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Principal’s Comment

Mike Newell

Principal

even more special it has been great to have 

parents and whānau back in the audience. The 
full list of prize winners from all prize givings 
will be published in the December newsletter.

On both campuses the process for deciding 
student leadership positions is well underway. 
Our 2023 Head Students, House Captains and 
Junior Campus Kaiarataki will all be announced 
and celebrated in our next newsletter. Again, 
we are spoiled for choice with students who 
epitomise the Hargest Way.

This week our seniors finished formal classes 
for the year with NCEA Exams starting on 
Monday. Our Year 9 and 10 students will also 
be siting end of year exams in the coming 
weeks. Our students have taken the recent 
Literacy and Numeracy Pilot Exams and 
Evidence Exams very seriously. Preparation and 
hard work does get rewarded and I wish our 
students all the best.

Thank you to all of our parents who have 
helped our students with their subject choices 
for 2023. While this information is critical 
now for us to be able to staff the school and 
construct a timetable for 2023, it does’t mean 
students are locked into a particular career 
path or that they can’t change their minds.  

If you would like any further assistance 
with subject or careers advice, please make 
contact.

Our recent overseas marketing trip 
reinforced how lucky our students are 
to be in the New Zealand system. In a 
German school I visited I spoke to a class 
of Year 11 students, who were somewhat 
jealous of the range of subjects that 
we have on offer. In their school, there 
were virtually no practical subjects, no 
workshops, no foods rooms, no Art, no 
Music, no Drama. They have no choice in 
the subjects that they have to take, they 
all have to take the same. They start at 
8:15am in the morning and 3 days a week 
finish at 5pm. So they have very little 
time for extra curricular sport and cultural 
activities. I have shared this with students 
at our recent assemblies with the message 
that sometimes our situation isn’t is bad as 
what it seems at the time, it all depends on 
what we are comparing it to. Sometimes, a 
little perspective can go a long way.

Noho ora mai 
Mike Newell 
Principal

Kia ora e te whānau

Over the past fortnight there have been a 

number of events celebrating the success, 
leadership and service of our students. 
Youthmark, Southland Secondary Schools 
Sports Awards, Cultural and Sporting Blues 
and Senior Prize Giving have all showcased 
the array of talented and dedicated students 
we have at Hargest. To make these events 

Matua Terence O’Brien

Whanau Report

Tēnā rā koutou katoa, e te whānau o Hēmi 
Hākena. 
Our whānau class and kapa haka 
acknowledges our Year 13 students that 
are moving out to pursue their future 
careers and pathways.  We would like to 
wish them all the best for their future 
endeavours, kia whakatauki ake au, Whaia 
te iti kahurangi, kaua e tuohu koe me he 
maunga teitei (Pursue that which you 
cherish, but do not bow your head to a 
lofty mountain (when time get tough) 
whāia, whāia kia eke panuku, kia eke 

tangaroa (Pursue to achieve no matter 
what).
Me mihi ka tika to all our prize winners 
at our Senior Prizegiving.  Me mihi ka tika 
hoki to our Manutīoriori (Melodious song 
bird) Maia Fletcher who won our overall 
kapa haka award this year and the haka 
tautoko (haka of acknowledgement) was 
amazing and the ihi, wehi, mana, wana 
was felt.  It was a special moment for 
us all and Vincent Ladbrook was in our 
thoughts as we performed the haka ‘Ko 
wai rā’ as he was co-writer (composer) in 
this special haka.

He rā hou tēnei kua hura, a new day has 
dawned which are the lyrics to a ātaahua 
Māori waiata which helps us look forward 
to the many achievements yet to come.  
Our Kapa has already started learning 
songs for our 2023 kapa haka Hautonga 
campaign which is both exciting and 
motivating.  We look forward to 2023 and 
the many learnings and goals we have 
yet to achieve as a whānau and a kapa, 
haramai tētahi āhua, karawhiua (Bring it 
on!). Haumi ē, hui ē, tāiki ē.
Matua Terence O’Brien
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Kia Ora from the PTA

It’s hard to believe that we’re heading 
into the final weeks of the school year 
with the exception of our senior students 

Ainslie Bruce

PTA Chairperson

Toni Green
BOT Chairperson

PTA Report

who are now on Study Leave. All the best 
for your exams!!

The PTA was proud to fund the Year 13 
Leavers Lunch as well as paint for the 
murals which the Year 10 students are 
involved with.  

Our PTA Second Hand Uniform Sales will 
be held in the Senior Campus Hall on 
Tuesday 13 December 2022. 

Buy In: 4:00pm - 5:00pm 

Sell Out: 6:00pm - 7:00pm

Please note that any uniforms being 
offered to the  PTA for resale MUST be 
clean, and in perfect condition.  We will 
not accept anything with stains that 
requires mending.  Kilts and blazers must 
be dry cleaned and attached with proof.  

If you have any questions in regards to 
the Uniform Sale, please contact Ainslie 
via text on 027 201 4243.

The next PTA meeting will be held in 
the Brigadier’s Room at the Senior 
Campus, scheduled to start at 7.30pm.

15 November 

Uniform Sale 

13 December
Buy in  4:00pm - 5:00pm
Sell out  6:00pm - 7:00pm

PTA Meeting Date

From the Boardroom

Tena koutou katoa

The October meeting of the JHC Board of 
Trustees was the first full meeting with 
the newly elected Board and it was a 
great opportunity to sit around the table 
and discuss the role the Board plays in 
governance of the school.  After having 
held a role on the Board for a number of 
years, it is an honour to have been voted 
the Presiding Member and I look forward 
to working with Mike, the Leadership 
Team and the board over the next three 
years.  
We also welcomed Sewmi Dissanayaka 
(pictured right) as the Student 
Representative on the Board of Trustees.  

Chris O’Connor
BOT Chairperson

getting underway for overseas trips 
for languages students.  It is exciting 
to see these wonderful opportunities 
coming back to our students.  Mike 
and Lara gave a report on their trip 

where they met agents and were 
promoting JHC as a great place to study 
for International students.  We look 
forward to welcoming more young 
people from around the world to our 
great school and sharing what we have 

to offer.  International students add a 
wonderful diversity to our school and 
give the opportunity to all our students 
to expand their understanding of the 
world.  
As the Seniors leave, the Year 13s for 
the last time I wish them all the best for 
their next steps. Best wishes to all for 
the upcoming exams and the busyness 
of the next few weeks.  
Toni Green 

BOT Chairperson

We thank Sewmi for putting up her hand 
for this important role and look forward 
to hearing her perspective on the issues 
presented to the Board.
Ian Richardson, the Head of Department 
for the Student Support Center spoke to 
the Board this month and presented his 
report. He shared the overarching vision 
for the Centre where kaiako and ākonga 
interact within the Mana Ōrite mō te 
Mātauranga Māori concept of whānau.  
Whānau comprises kaumātua (staff), 
pakeke (parents, caregivers, aunts and 
uncles) and ākonga. Traditionally whānau 
often had their own plot in communal 
gardens and their own places to fish and 
hunt. For the SSC this represents the 
rich resources of the JHC mainstream 
which are available for all. Historically the 
whānau was self-sufficient in most matters 
– this helps to guide the interactions with 
service providers and is a reminder that 

the relationships that lead to meaningful 
work are a link that ensure ongoing 
success for graduates.  The data and the 
numbers are a useful tool in looking at 
the way the center operates, but the 
anecdotes and the success and confidence 
of the students you work with are the real 
testament to your success.  Thank you for 
all the wonderful work you and your team 
do and the immense value you add to JHC.  
The Board also heard about upcoming 
camps and trips, as well as planning 

He waka eke noa

A canoe which we are all in with no 
exception 

Ainslie Bruce 

PTA Chairperson
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We welcome our new Associate Principal, 
Mrs Kate Webster. Mrs Webster has 
had a varied and enjoyable career in 
education for over 20 years, which has 
included working as a Mathematics and 
Assessment for Learning Advisor at the 
University of Otago, Senior Team Leader 
at Otatara School and over the last 5.5 
years Principal at Rimu Full Primary School. 
She is passionate about quality teaching 
and learning, engaging curriculum and 
providing opportunities for all of our 
rangatahi to realise their full potential!
Mrs Webster loves the great outdoors, 
in particular mountain biking, tramping, 
camping, summer water sports and 
outside jobs at home like landscaping 
and developing her vegetable garden.  She also enjoys walks with her 
whānau and their golden retriever and labrador.  In more recent years, 
Mrs Webster has become a keen ukulele player and enjoys jamming with 
young people. 
We know that Mrs Webster is excited about working with the fabulous 
team at James Hargest and we are thrilled to welcome her our whānau.

We welcome Mrs Darlison to our Year 8 
team, teaching in Room 10 for the remainder 
of the year. Mrs Darlison has taught for 20 
years overseas and in various schools in 
Southland. She is an experienced teacher 
who has held leadership positions for several 
years. Most recently she was the Deputy 
Principal and Senior Syndicate Leader of 
Limehills School and taught a Year 7 class. 
Mrs Darlison lives on a lifestyle block that 
keeps her busy. In her free time she likes 
to travel and explore New Zealand. Mrs 
Darlison has recently taken up kayaking and 
has had some adventures to beautiful spots 
around Southland. We welcome you to the 
Hargest whānau Mrs Darlison.

Staff Welcome
Kate Webster  
Associate Principal, Junior Campus 

Darnelle Darlison  
Junior Campus 

Homestay 

Information Evening 

When:     Tuesday 22 November,  
7-8pm

Where:    Senior Campus Staffroom
What:      If you have ever 

thought that hosting an 
international student 
might be something you 
would like to do, this 
evening is for you. No 
obligation to sign up. This 
is a chance to listen to a 
presentation about what 
our International Student 
homestay programme 
looks like, meet the team,  
and listen to  experiences 
of  students and other 
families. Coffee and cake 
provided. 

Monetary Policy 
Challenge  
National Winner

Congratulations to James Hargest College as the 
national winner of the 2022 Monetary Policy 
Challenge.  We are proud of Mr Redmond’s team
Sewmi Dissanayaka, Ruby Bath, Alice McIntosh 
and Sophia Kwong (below from left).
 

Organized by Reserve Bank of New Zealand the 
Monetary Policy Challenge gives Year 12 and 13 
students all over New Zealand the opportunity 
to address and engage with the monetary policy 
decisions facing the country.
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Chemistry 
Olympiad Sucess

Two students were selected to train for 
Chemistry Olympiad, Benjamin Elder 
and Declan Crombie (who is a ‘double 
olympian’ due to his selection for 
Biology as well.) 
The maximum a school can have 
selected is three and we have never had 

two students in recent memory so we 
are celebrating their success.
Ben acheived a very high grade and 
was very close to the Gold standard for 
this training group and Declan gained a 
Bronze.
From here there is intensive studying 
ahead; Declan is deciding if he wants to 
proceed with this on top of his Biology 
workload (Zoology is his passion) 
and Ben has picked up about 5kg of 
textbooks from the science department. 

Merrin McEwen went to Christchurch 
for the regional competitions and won 
5 trophies for,  1st In Intermediate 
Individual  First Aid, 1st Overall 
Intermediate Pair, 1st In Resuscitation, 
1st In Communication and 1st In First Aid 
Medical.  In addition she was awarded 
2nd in First Aid Trauma, 3rd in Written 
and 3rd in the Team Leader section.  
There were 9 divisions competing from 
Nelson down to Bluff.  Divisional Manager, 
Terina Simeon is super proud of the girls 
in their very first Senior Competitions. 
Merrin McEwen, Gold level Cadets from St 
John Motupohue Youth Division in Bluff

Motupohue St John Youth Division

Melanie Hart has been selected as one of 150 
students to attend a four day MacDiarmid Institute 
Discovery Camp 
in January at 
the University 
of Canterbury.  
This camp is 
completely 
free and is to 

provide Melanie 

with a view of 

how studying 
Science can be at 
University.

MacDiarmid Institute 
Discovery Camp

ILT Scholarships

ILT’s desire is to provide our 
community the opportunity to 
undertake tertiary education, 
or equivalent learning, to assist 
them to be better prepared for 
their chosen career pathway. 
The scholarship promotes the 
opportunity for our people 
to reach their educational 

potential. The scholarships 
are valued at $6000 over 
three years.

Congratulations to the 
following JHC students who 
have been awarded ILT 
Scholarships for 2023.

Ezri Dalgity
Holly Darragh
Grace Doherty
Charly Faherty
Emma Faherty 

Halle Faherty
Jackson Faithfull
Alexandria Findlay
Kady Gill

Georgia Hawke
Laura Jackson
Sophia Kwong
Ashley Lina
Briana Loan
Bella McDonald
Alice McIntosh
Yhell Morales
Corvin O’Rourke

Max Russell
Eden Selman
Ronan Shearing
Rhianna Short
Maddison Tinnock
Kate Wallace
Isabella Willis

Author Visit
Vivienne Lee Fraser

Vivienne Lee Fraser attended James Hargest in 1979 - 1983, Vivienne then went on 
to do a degree in History and a Masters in IT but always wanted to write . She has 
written 8 fantasy books for teen and young adults. She currently lives in Australia 
but was in Invercargill during the holidays and while she was here she visited the 
library and presented Kirsty with her first trilogy - The Wizard And The Warrior. She 
is currently writing a mystery series for adults set in Gore.
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Sporting and Cultural Blues are a recognition of success at the elite level in each field. The criteria differs for each activity and all those 
celebrated have achieved significant success in their chosen field.

CELEBRATING EXCELLENCE Blues Awards 2022

Sporting Blues
 

Aerobics  Lucy Cooper
Artistic Swimming Xiara Patino
  ‘Onevai Pita
Athletics  Lucas Huia
Hockey  Ryan Smith
Badminton  Georgia Hawke
  Paige Raines
  Abby Wallace
  Tyler Hawke
  Brianna Loan
Basketball  Kiana Collett
  Tyler Hawke
  Laura Jackson
  Ryder Mikkelsen
  Maddison Tinnock
Cricket  Charlotte Morris
Cycling  Ruby Bath
  Jonathan Blyth
  Kayne Borrie
  Conrad Clark
  Finn Edwards
  Marshall Erwood
  Riley Faulkner
  Scott Henderson
  George Manson

  Kate Russell
Football  Shaun Hopper
  Ryder Mikkelsen
Harriers  Benjamin Scott
Hockey  Carter Dougherty
  Charly Faherty
  Caleb McNaught
  Mya O’Connor
  Ryan Smith
Mountain Biking  Katie Lawrence
Netball  Holly Cunliffe
  Maddison Tinnock

Student Coaches

Basketball  Lucy Archer
  Kiana Collett
  Nick Cowie
  Laura Jackson
  Devon Pirini
  Maddison Tinnock
Debating  Ruby Bath
  Roland Cameron
  Sewmi Dissanayaka
  Rachel Eckhold
  Benjamin Elder
  Sophia Kwong
  Nicole Lina
  Alice McIntosh
  Ashley Phillips
  Benjamin Scott
  Charlotte Dassen

Student Officials
 

Water Polo Mackenzie Bruce
Basketball Amber Flay
Netball Ciara Hegan
 Katie Lawrence
Water Polo Hamish McKenzie
Hockey Ryan Smith

New Zealand 

Representatives 

Artistic Swimming Xiara Patino
 ‘Onevai Pita

Rowing  Caitlin Whitaker
Rugby  Tom Addie
  Ethan Wishart
  Preston Evans
Squash  Ingamar Siegruhn
Swimming  Liam Deveryv
  Matthew Speight
  Amelia Black
Table Tennis  Ingamar Siegruhn
Tennis  Halle Faherty
Water Polo  Hamish McKenzie
  Emily Black
  Mackenzie Bruce
  Finn Excell
Touch  Maddison Tinnock
  Preston Evans

Netball Darika Abeysinghe  
 Charlotte Dassen
 Caitlin Hartley
 Amelia Harvey
 Ciara Hegan
 Megan Sullivan
 Tiana Turnbull
 Neve Waddel
 Tyla Wood
Water Polo Amelia Black
 Mackenzie Bruce
 Taylor Greenwood Black
 Hamish McKenzie
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Cultural Blues

Awhina Kady Gill
 Ciara Hegan
 Sophia Kwong
 Ezri Dalgity
 Ashley Phillips
 Charly Faherty
 Halle Faherty
 Ryan Smith
Brass Band Brianna Loan

Chamber Music Jotaro Matsuo
 Millie McKenzie
 Alexander Munro
 Anna Nakano-Broers
Chess Hasanli Hewa 
Babaranda
 Hasnula Hewa 
Babaranda
Dance Ezri Dalgity
Debating Ashley Phillips

 Roland Cameron
 Alice McIntosh
Drama Lydia Blomfield
 Meadow Bodkin-Allen
 Jonty Robertson
 Jason Robinson
Kapa Haka Ryder Mikkelsen
Song Writing Grace Doherty
 Aiden Hosie
 Blake Humphrey
 Jackson Jones

There were three James Hargest College 
teams who reached the Regional finals for 
Young Enterprise. Damo’s Lawnmowing 
and Gardening Services, Pure Skin 
and Noodle were asked to pitch their 
businesses to a panel of judges for the 
one place on offer to attend national 
finals. While none of the Hargest teams 
were successful in winning the big prize, 
they did themselves proud pitching to 
a panel of 8 judges and then facing a 
question and answer section as well.
All three teams were also nominated for a 
range of awards.
Award for Social Enterprise
• Damo’s Lawnmowing and Gardening 

Services (pictured below)
• Noodle

Young Enterprise
Southland Regional Finals

Award for Innovation 

Pure Skin
Award for Resilience 

Damo’s Lawnmowing and 
Gardening Services
Murihiku Mover & Shaker Award 

Noodle
Know your Why Award 

Pure Skin
Ava Aitken - the Financial Director 
of Pure Skin, won the Student 
of the Year award for Southland 
Young Enterprise Region. This prize 
consisted of a trophy, a certificate 
and $100 cash. (pictured below)
Noodle Team members - Desmond 
Raymond, Bryce Harrison (pictured 
right) and Luke Wheeler
Pure Skin Team Members - Rosa 
Addie, Ava Aitken and Lucy Bird
Damo’s Lawn mowing - Damian 
McInerney 

National STANZA 
SPEECH Competition 

Congratulations 
Nicole Lina - Level 3 
Spanish - First place 
in New Zealand for 
the National STANZA 
SPEECH Competition. 
(Spanish Teachers 
Association of New 
Zealand Aotearoa)
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Charly Faherty

Charly is a talented young woman who is being recognised for her 
sporting achievements in hockey.
Charly’s commitment and skill in hockey is evident through her 
consistent selection as part of age group and representative 
teams.  After being a Southland Under 15 representative for two 
years, and named as her club’s most promising player, Charly 
moved quickly into both the Southland Under 18 and Southland 
Women’s representative squads in 2021 and 2022.  
She has been an integral part of the James Hargest College Girl’s 
1st XI team since 2018 and was awarded a Sporting Blue for 
hockey in recognition of her service.  In 2022, her skill and mana 
among her teammates was rewarded with the captaincy.
She recognises that as a role model, her experience is of value, 
and is actively involved in the hockey community through 
refereeing, coaching, and inspiring the next generation of young 
players.
As Deputy Head Girl, Charly maintains an outstanding academic 
and service record at James Hargest College.
For Charly, success is about application and being prepared to 
challenge herself - irrespective of the outcome.  Actively engaging 
with the opportunities available, has helped Charly develop an 
open mindset – always looking ahead for new opportunities.

Emma Faherty

Emma is Head Girl at James Hargest College and is being 
recognised for her all-round achievement.  
Emma has embraced the responsibility of being Head 
Student and an ambassador for Hargest. She is acutely 
aware of her responsibilities as a leader in shaping others 
and consequently involves herself in all aspects of school 
life.
Emma embraces a wide range of sports and has been 
a Southland Under 18 waterpolo representative, and is 
currently part of the James Hargest Girl’s 1st XI Hockey 
team.  She has been a coach for the Orca Swim Club and 
refereed junior waterpolo.
Within James Hargest College, Emma’s service record is 
considerable.  She is an active member of the LEO Club, 
Senior Council, International Friendship Club, Environment 
Club, as well as working on several Year 13 committees.
Emma maintains a fine academic record being Excellence 
endorsed at both NCEA Level 1 and 2.
Emma has been proactive in making the most of the 
opportunities presented recognising that sometimes you 
have to learn to be comfortable being uncomfortable. 
Through her authentic involvement, preparedness to try 
something new, and giving back to her school, Emma 
embodies the James Hargest school values.

Youthmark Awards

JHC is incredibly proud to celebrate our Youthmark Award recipients for 2022. This award is funded by the ILT 
with the purpose of recognising Southland students who excel. Fifty awards are given out each year and all 
Southland secondary schools are allocated a number of awards based on their Year 13 roll numbers. This year 
JHC was allocated twelve awards. Excelling in their chosen areas of cultural pursuits, sport and leadership the 
students demonstrate the school values both in and out of school, on and off the national and world stages. 
The remarkable feats of all Youthmark recipients were celebrated at the annual Youthmark Young Achiever 
Awards at the Ascot Park Hotel in Invercargill last week. Congratulations class of  2022, we look forward to your 
awards joining those of past award winners in our hallways. 
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Alexandria Findlay

Alexandria is a dedicated young woman who is 
being recognised for her contribution to dance 
at James Hargest College, and in the wider 
community.
Alexandria has dedicated many hours a week 
training for dance and the range of disciplines 
required to compete at the highest level.  She 
sets high standards and expectations of herself 
and works diligently to meet these.  Her 
perseverance and effort have been rewarded 
with dance roles in local productions and 
with the Royal New Zealand Ballet.  In 2018 
she was a New Zealand champion dancer for 
Dance NZ Made scoring a perfect 100% in the 
examination. She was nominated to represent 
Southland at the prestigious PACANZ dance 
competitions in both 2021 and 2022.
Within James Hargest College, Alexandria 
was instrumental in choreographing both 
the Major Production of Mamma Mia and 
Showquest.  She maintains a fine academic 
record and has given dedicated service through 
her involvement in many committees and 
organisations.
Her experiences as a high performing dancer 
have helped Alexandria recognise that success 
is a product of hard work, determination, and 
perseverance even in the face of adversity.  
The outcome of personal performance 
provides the intrinsic motivation to improve, 
rather than having it defined by others.

Halle Faherty

Halle is a passionate young woman who is being 
recognised for her sporting achievements in tennis.
From an early age it was evident that Halle is a 
prodigious tennis talent.  Since 2016 she has been 
a regular feature of Southland Junior, Senior and 
Secondary School tennis competitions earning 
representative honours in multiple age groups.  
Since 2018 she has been awarded both Southland 
Junior and Senior Tennis Player of the year. Her 
winning résumé in singles, doubles, women’s, 
and men’s tennis is extensive and she has held, 
and currently holds a number of titles – often 
defending them in successive years.  At a National 
level Halle has been a Southland representative 
since 2016 and held the role of captain of the 
Southern representative team.  Subsequently, she 
has been identified as a future tennis talent.
Halle maintains an outstanding academic record 
and is authentic in her involvement with many 
service organisations at James Hargest College. As 
President of the LEO Club, her social conscience has 
consistently inspired action and contributions from 
others.
Halle defines her success based less on the 
outcome that may accrue, and more on the type 
of person she wants to become. That person is 
a positive role model to younger people, who is 
well-rounded, worldly, respectful, and reliable in 
all facets of life. 
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Tyler Hawke

Tyler is an engaging student who, as Head Boy, 
embodies the values of James Hargest College.  
He is being acknowledged for his sporting 
achievements and service to the school.
Tyler’s passion lies in sport, and he has 
immersed himself in numerous opportunities 
presented to him at James Hargest College and 
in the wider community.  He has represented 
Southland at the National level in basketball 
and was recently invited to a New Zealand 
Under 19 basketball trial.  
Within school, Tyler has been a peer support 
tutor, reading mentor, an active member of 
World Vision, the Senior Council, and a high-
profile participant in extracurricular, house, 
sporting, and cultural events.  His authentic 
service stems from a desire to contribute to 
the wider life of the school and, as Head Boy, 
be a role model for others - as those who have 
gone before him demonstrated.
For Tyler, success has been a journey that has 
required effort, sacrifice, failure, persistence, 
and taking nothing for granted along the way.  
In doing so, he has learned that these are 
essential building blocks to goal achievement 
and ones that will stand him in good stead in 
the future.

Jorja Glassey

Jorja is a dedicated student who is being 
acknowledged for her extensive service to 
the community and contribution to wider 
school life.
Since 2012, Jorja has given sustained 
service to St. John.  In that time, she has 
moved up through the ranks and now 
holds the position of Sergeant within the 
organisation.  Her service extends beyond 
First Aid, and she was a founding member 
of the Motupohue St. John Division working 
with young people building lifestyle skills 
and resilience.  She has experienced 
considerable success in competitions both 
regionally and on the national stage.  In 
2019 she was awarded the Grand Prior 
Award with St. John and recently completed 
her 1000 hours shield.  In 2021 and 2022 
she was recognised as the Southland 
District Cadet of the year.
Jorja’s service extends to her work in school 
through the LEO Club, World Vision, peer 
support, house captain, and lead roles in 
both junior and senior productions.
Jorja’s success derives from an authentic 
desire to assist others. Jorja finds the 
intrinsic value of her prolonged service 
to be her greatest motivator. Service has 
helped grow her confidence, teamwork 
and provided the courage to recognise and 
develop her leadership abilities. 
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Alice McIntosh

Alice is a hard-working student whose passion 
for learning is evident in her outstanding 
cultural and academic achievements.
In debating, Alice has emerged as a formidable 
opponent as part of teams that have won 
the Southland Secondary Schools debating 
competition since 2020.  In the process, she has 
been awarded best speaker on many occasions 
culminating in selection as a Southland 
regional team member for the debating 
nationals in 2022.  Her skills were put to good 
use when she was selected to attend the Youth 
Parliament in Wellington.
Academically, Alice is an outstanding student.  
She earned overall Excellence endorsements in 
NCEA Levels 1 and 2 alongside multiple subject 
Excellence endorsements. In 2021 she attained 
a Scholarship pass in English whilst in Year 12. 
Service has been an important aspect of her 
time at school and Alice has been an active 
member of several service organisations and is 
a leader in the International Friendship Club.
From her achievements, Alice has learned 
that growth often comes from discomfort, and 
the experiences that intimidate often end up 
being the ones that provide her with valuable 
learning.  Learning to be adaptable, flexible, 
and resilient in the face of challenge has aided 
her path to success. 

Georgia Hawke

Georgia is a hard-working student who is being 
recognised for her all-round achievements.
Georgia has amassed a fine resume in badminton 
and has been a valued player and coach since 
2016.  She has consistently represented Southland 
at age group, national, and international 
levels, and holds a number of regional and 
Secondary School titles within the sport.  In 
2021, her achievements were recognised when 
she was awarded the Kingsland Trophy for 
high achievement and contribution to junior 
badminton in Southland.  
Music and performance are important to Georgia 
and she has been a valued member of the school 
senior choir, held production lead roles at Hargest, 
achieved highly in singing competitions, and was 
invited to be a soloist at the ILT Christmas Show in 
2020 and 2021.
Georgia’s service at Hargest is considerable.  She is 
an active member of several service organisations 
and willingly gives her time to others through 
tutoring, mentoring, coaching, and being a visible 
presence at school events.
Georgia has learned that her success has been the 
result of hard work, resilience, and the ongoing 
support of those around her. Maintaining a 
positive attitude and healthy mindset, means no 
goal is insurmountable if she puts her mind to it.
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Jaz McLeod

Jaz is a dedicated young woman who is being 
recognised for her outstanding sporting 
achievements in cycling.
Seven years of involvement in the sport has 
resulted in numerous age group titles at both 
the Southland and National levels.  While she 
competes with distinction on the track, it is in 
road cycling that Jaz has shone.  Consistently 
strong performances at National age group 
events led to her racing at the 2022 Oceania 
Road Championships in Australia earning 
strong placings in both the road race and 
time trial disciplines.  Currently, Jaz is the 
female Southland and Otago Secondary 
School’s road cycling champion. Even in the 
online world of cycling, Jaz was the 2021 
Virtual Tour Online champion.
Jaz recognises the opportunities that have 
been presented to her and looks to give back 
to her sport to grow the next generation of 
young cyclists in Southland.  She recently 
managed the James Hargest College road 
cycling team at the South Island Secondary 
Schools championships.
For Jaz, failure has been an integral part 
of success.  Failure has been a learning 
opportunity and is closely linked to being 
prepared to take risks and the need to 
believe in herself, to move forward in her 
sport.

Brianna Loan

Brianna is a multi-talented student who is 
being recognised for her academic and cultural 
achievements.
In her academic pursuits, Brianna was endorsed not 
only with Excellence in NCEA Levels 1 and 2, but also 
Excellence endorsed in all six subjects each year.  Her 
achievements lead her being awarded top Scholar in 
Year 11 and 12.  
In music, Brianna has excelled.  She has been a long-
standing member of the National Secondary School’s 
Brass band, and has won a number of Southland/
Otago music titles in competitions.
Brianna is a talented badminton player and alongside 
holding Southland titles, she is a member of the 
Southland Under 19, Senior, and South Island 
Squads. 
Brianna’s service at Hargest is without question.  She 
is an active member of many service organisations 
and willingly gives her time to others through 
tutoring and mentoring.
In recognition of her sporting, service and cultural 
achievements Brianna was recently awarded her 
Duke of Edinburgh Gold Award.
For Brianna, success has been a product of effort 
and passion.  Finding her passion has stemmed from 
being prepared to challenge herself, and not limit 
experiences to those she is comfortable with.  That 
passion provides the motivation to continue to set 
new goals.  



13

Ronan Shearing

Ronan is a determined young man. He embodies the value 
of commitment, motivation and hard work and is being 
recognised for his outstanding achievement in cycling.  
Ronan is also a superb role model and has made a significant 
contribution to many areas of our school.
Since 2015, Ronan has risen through the ranks and is 
recognised as an emerging cycling talent.  Nationally, he has 
consistently medalled in the Madison, Kieran, and Omnium 
disciplines in both the Under 17 and Under 19 age groups 
leading to selection for the New Zealand Junior Development 
team at the Oceania Championships in 2021 (which were later 
cancelled). 
Always looking for the next challenge, Ronan made the 
switch in 2022 from endurance to sprint track cycling and, 

fuelled by his work ethic, found immediate success. He was 
selected to represent Southland at the Oceania Track Cycling 
Championships in 2022 where he earned silver medals in the 
Under 19 Kieran, Team Pursuit and Team Sprint. 
Ronan has an excellent academic record and as Deputy Head 
Boy he has epitomised the Hargest values. His contribution to 
service and strong moral and social values has meant he has 
authentically given his time and commitment for the benefit of 
others.
Ronan attributes his achievements to a positive work ethic, a 
love of what he does, and the continued support of his coaches. 
While recognising that some people get by with more talent 
than others, having a good work ethic and loving what he does 
has given Ronan the belief to set and achieve aspirational goals.

Maddison Tinnock

Maddison is a talented young woman who is being 
recognised for her sporting achievements in basketball, 
netball and touch rugby.
In basketball, Maddison is currently part of the Southland 
Women’s Basketball team as well as the Otago Under 19 
squad.  In 2021 she was selected as a New Zealand Under 
17 trialist and recently trialled for the New Zealand Under 
18 team. At the National Under 19 tournament, she was 
selected as one of the top ten players on display.  She is 
captain of the Girl’s 1st V Basketball team, of which she has 
been a member since Year 9.
In netball, Maddison is a Southland Under 19 representative 
and is currently captain of the school Senior A netball team.
In touch rugby, Maddison is part of the Southland Under 18 
Girl’s and Open Mixed teams.
Her outstanding talent has her as part of the Southland 
Sports Academy. 
Maddison has given back to the school through service in 
the Peer Support programme, coaching, refereeing, and 
working with international students.  
While Maddison has considerable talent, she recognises 
that often the most valuable learning comes from 
experiencing failure and identifying factors that need to be 
addressed to continue moving forward.
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The Year 13 Class of 2022 held their final 
assembly on Tuesday. There were lots 
of laughs and some tears and a fantastic 
leavers video played. They have been 
a wonderful year group full of fantastic 
leaders and role models and we wish 

them all the best for the next 
steps.

We enjoyed the final day for senior French 
students for the year. They are carrying on 
the annual tradition of decorating a cake 
that has symbolism of what they’ve learnt 
from class. Also, the Year 13 students were 
given a present after completing five years 
of learning French.

French

Farewell
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combination with a talented 
group of performers, ably 
led by Brianna Loan and 
Meadow Bodkin-Allen who 
did excellent work with the 
music and choreography.  I 
couldn’t resist a little Alfred 
Hitchcock moment and gave 
myself a role – which was 
nearly snatched from me 
by a stunning audition by a 
junior student who was cast 
in a lead role.  

The audiences enjoyed this 
rather unusual foray into 
Greek mythology. 
David Pottinger

and the whole Greece/
Grease thing took shape.  
This was the first Not So 
Major Production production 
where junior students took 
the lead roles and were 
joined by senior students 
in cameo roles.  A great 

The myths and legends of 
ancient Greece have long 
been of interest to me…yet 
getting students to dress up 
in robes wasn’t all that cool.  
Leather jackets and slicked 
hair – now, that’s cool.  So, 
one thing led to another 

Playwright/ Director’s Message

 
The Not So Major Production
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We strongly recommend that 
all students from year 7 - 13 are 
equipped with a personal device for 
2023.
Since introducing 1:1 device use with 
a pilot class 8 years ago, we have 
been ‘rolling up’ a 1:1 device learning 
environment year by year. During 
this time the school has transformed 
many of its other systems to digital 
platforms. Students in all year 7-13 
classes now routinely use access to 
their school digital platform (Google 
for Education) for their normal 
work. Device use is about ‘which 

technology is best’ – device or paper 
and pen, and often this means using 
both at once.
In 2023 we continue to support 
this process. It is important that we 
prepare students for their future.
See our BYOD Policy ‘Growing Digital 
Citizenship The Hargest Way’.

Which Device?

• As a school we have found 
chromebooks to be robust 
and cost effective. These are 
recommended for year 7 to 
13, remembering that Senior 

BYOD

JHC students were treated to workshops 
with Dr Shannon Walker and Otago 
Museum’s science roadshow Tuhura 
Tuarangi-Aotearoa in Space. The NASA 
astronaut also gave a public talk at JHC. 
She presented Mr Richardson with a 
plaque for the school.

Tuhura Tuarangi-
Aotearoa in 
Space

subjects may require a device 
with higher specifications. iPads 
are not recommended as they 
have less functionality when 
using the Google platform. 

Senior Subjects
If you are wanting to use your device 
for senior subjects such as Art, DVC, 
DT, Media Studies and Music; a 
device with higher specifications may 
be required. Please see the software 
websites for more details.

Week 1 of the term we had the Year 12s coming 
down to work with our Year 8 students to help 
transition them to the Senior Campus and these 
students will be working with these students next 
year as peer support leaders. They played games 
and then shared information and answered 
questions for the kids. It was great to have the 
kids down and the kids enjoyed the experience.

Peer Support
Junior Campus

https://www.jameshargest.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Growing-Digital-Citizenship-the-Hargest-Way.pdf
https://www.jameshargest.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Growing-Digital-Citizenship-the-Hargest-Way.pdf
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The Junior Campus students have been enjoying 
some friendly competition over the last two 
terms at intervals and lunchtimes in various 
interclass competitions.  Following the success 
of the Tug of War and Gagaball competitions, 
Mrs Smith organised a Fast 5 Netball interclass 
competition.  Rooms 4 and 6 made it through to 
the finals of the Year 7 competition, with Room 4 

Year 12 vs 
Year 13 
League 
Challenge 
2022

On Monday we played 
our annual Year 12 vs 
Year 13 game of rugby 
league.  It was a close 
fought battle with the 
lead changing many 
times.  The sideline 
was very vocal with the 
Year 13 class of 2022 
particularly rousing in 
their support.  They were 
dressed in their throw 

back best and their 
support helped to bring 
the Year 13’s home.  Final 
score was 8 tries to 6.  

taking out the win in a close fought game.  In 
the Year 8 competition, Rooms 15 and 5 made 
it through to the finals, with Room 15 taking 
the win on the day. Next up is a 3x3 basketball 
competition followed by another round of Tug 
of War.  To finish off the year, the teachers will 
get in on the action with some staff v students 
competitions.

Interclass 
Sport
Junior Campus
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At the end of Term 3, our Year 10 Social Studies students had the opportunity 
to compete in the Education Perfect ODT Extra Tāpiri Current Events Quiz. This 
was a national competition with over 2,500 students partaking. Questions 
ranged from both current events to geographical, historical and general 
knowledge. Points were awarded for speed and accuracy and our teams did us 
proud! Results below.

Year 10 Social Studies
EP ODT Extra Quiz

Adam Shaw Hui with L1 DGT - 
Programming students 

7th
Calin Grice 
Rylan Ayers 
Logan Bartlett 

18th
Logan Jordan 

Ellie McWilliam 
Mikalya Mortimer 

38th
Madison Neylon 
Merrin McEwen
Emily Blyth

Congratulations 
to all who 
participated.:
Rylea Osborn 
Molly Pasco
Jotaro Matsuo 

Hailey Macpherson 
Ollie Wilkinson 
Alex MacPherson 

Libby Crawford 
Madison McGearty 
Dani Chisholm 
Joel Tiatia 
Casey Sinclair 

Jemma Wright 
Ben Richardson 
Andrew Roulston 

Hannah Tufui 
Nick Webster 
Sanjayia Fahey 

2022 SMAC MATHS 
Results

Year 7 
First  – Thomas Bannister, Cohen Cameron, 
Anna Tran, Micah Lietze
Second –  Zoe Stockan, Mikhail Zernov, Emily 
Kane, Nathan Avison
Third – Jonathan More, Ella Liu, Elliya Kim, 
Michaela Pryde

Year 9 

First – Sofia Campbell-Wall, Judy Chen, 
John-Paul Robb, Pax Talbot
Second – Olivia Scarlett, Liam Sheehan, 
Natalie Snoek, Annie Tran
Third – Benjamin Geilik, Noah Lietze, 
Chieron Massie, Samuel Mikkelsen
Year 10 

Second – Mikayla Mortimer, Madison 
Neylon, Ben O’Connor, Ben Richardson 

Year 8 

Second – Flynn Cunningham, Aden 
Dougherty, Zachary Gillies, Boston Kinloch
Third  Hunter Beck, Hayley Donald, Isaac 
Elder, Benjamin Hose



19

YEAR 9 & 10 EXAM TIMETABLE 2022YEAR 9 & 10 EXAM TIMETABLE 2022

MORNING AFTERNOON

MONDAY 7 NOVEMBER YEAR 9 ENGLISH (2 HOURS) 
10.30am to 12.30pm

YEAR 10 MATHS (2 HOURS) 
1:10pm to 3:10pm

WEDNESDAY 9  NOVEMBER
YEAR 9 MATHS (2 HOURS)

1:10pm to 3:10pm

THURSDAY 10 NOVEMBER
YEAR 10 ENGLISH (2 HOURS) 

1:10pm to 3:10pm

FRIDAY 11 NOVEMBER
YEAR 9 SOCIAL STUDIES (2 HOURS) 

1:00pm to 3:00pm

MONDAY 14 NOVEMBER YEAR 10 SOCIAL STUDIES (2 HOURS) 
9.00am to 11.00am

TUESDAY 15 NOVEMBER
YEAR 10 SCIENCE (2 HOURS) 

1:10pm to 3:10pm

Please encourage your daughter/son in Years 11, 12 and 13 to strive 
for Excellence! NZQA recognises high achievement through official 
endorsements as follows:

Certificate Endorsement: If you gain 50 credits at Excellence your NCEA 
will be endorsed with Excellence. If you gain 50 credits at Merit (or a mix 
of Merit and Excellence) your NCEA will be endorsed with Merit.

Course Endorsement: If in a single year you gain 14 or more credits at 
Merit and/or Excellence for a course (subject), you will gain endorsement 
in that course. At least 3 credits must be from externally assessed 
standards and 3 credits from internally assessed standards in that course 
(Note: this condition does not apply to Physical Education or Level 3 Visual 
Arts).

100 Club: Students who get 100 Excellence credits are invited to join our 
elite 100 Club!

Hargest has a fine tradition of students excelling at the top end. This 
doesn’t happen by accident. It takes serious planning, goal setting and 
hard work. Students have access to all the resources, tutorials, dedicated 
teachers and support from home to help them reach these goals.
Let’s help our 2022 students make the most of 
their opportunities here as they have done in the 
past!

Striving for Success!

Whāia te iti kahurangi ki te tūohu koe 
me he maunga teitei

Aim for the highest cloud so that if you 
miss it, you will hit a lofty mountain

End of Year for 
Senior Students
From Monday 7 November (the 
day NCEA exams officially begin), 
there will be an extensive range of 
tutorials available. These are often 
arranged across a Department and 
it may not be your son/daughter’s 
teacher delivering the tutorial. 
When students are at school they 
need to be with a teacher in their 

classroom or working quietly in the 
Library. Year 11 and 12 students 
must wear school uniform on all 
occasions. From this date, Year 13 
may wear tidy mufti when they 
come to school.

If year 11-13 students have met 
clearance, they can come and collect 
a School Magazine on Monday 5 or 
Tuesday 6 December from the Main 
Office. Any other material such as 
certificates, Year 13’s ROAs, and 
Yearbooks will also be issued.
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Economics Tutorials
All Levels - Saturdays from 1.30 to 3.00pm in F8. 
Commencing from Term 4.

Tutorials
Classics Tutorials

By arrangement - contact Mrs Jenkinson
email: sjenkinson@jameshargest.school.nz

Food and Nutrition Tutorials
Level One FNT
Friday 18 November  10:00am  
Monday 21 November  10:00am   

Level Two FNT
Monday 21 November  11:30am

Level Three FNT
Tuesday 22 November  11:30am

Music Tutorials with Mrs Jarman

Level One
Monday 7  November  1.30 pm - 2.30 pm (aural)
 2.30 pm - 3.30 pm (theory)
Wednesday 9 November 9.00 am - 10.00 am (aural)
 10.00 am - 11.00 am (aural) 

Level Two 
Monday 14 November  1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
Wednesday 16 November 1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
Friday 18 November  9.00 am - 11.00 am

Level Three
Wednesday 23 November 1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
Monday 28 November  1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
Wednesday 30 November 1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
Thursday 1 December 11.30 am - 1.00 pm

Scholarship:
Friday 14 October - Recordings (all day as scheduled)
Portfolio completion one-on-one by appointment with 
Mrs Jarman.

Maths Tutorials
All Maths tutorials will be in the library classroom.

Level 1 Maths
Mon 7 Nov  9:30am - 11:00am
Tues 8 Nov 9:30am - 11:00am
Wed 9 Nov  9:30am - 11:00am

Level 2 Maths
Mon 7 Nov  1:30pm - 3:00pm
Tues 8 Nov 1:30pm - 3:00pm

Level 3 Statistics 

Mon 7 Nov  9:30am - 11:00am

Level 3 Calculus 

Wed9 Nov 9:30am - 11:00am
Thurs 10 Nov  9:30am - 11:00am 
Fri 11 Nov 9:30am - 11:00am

Media Studies Tutorials
Level One
Monday 21 November  12:00pm   Library classroom 

Level Two 
Friday 4 November  11:30am P5

Level Three
Tuesday 22 November  10:00am Library classroom

Accounting Tutorials
Level One
Friday 18 Nov Period 4 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)
Tuesday 22 Nov Period 4 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room) 

Level Two with Mrs Gray
Monday 7 Nov  Period 5 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)
Tuesday 8 Nov  Period 5 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)

Level Three 

Friday 11 Nov  Period 5 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)
Monday 14  Nov Period 5 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)

Scholarship
Thursday 17 Nov Period 2 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)

9.30 Sch Bio

9.30 am Level One
Science

L3 Bio 2 pm 2pm Level 2 Chem

2pm Sch Phy

9.30 am Level 3
Chem

9.30 am L2 Bio
2 pm L3 Phy
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Science

Week MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

Four

7 - 11 November

Note Junior Exams

so 2-1-2 timetable

Biology Scholarship

9 - 11 am B8

9.30 Sch Bio Level One Science

1.10 pm - 2.20

(period 4) B10

2.20 - 3.20 (period

5) B10

3.20 - 4 pm B10

Level One Science

11.25 - 12.25 pm

(period 3) B10

1pm - 2.05 (period

4) RS

2.05 - 3pm B10

L3 Biology 10-12

PRY B10

Five

14 - 18  Nov

Note Junior Exams

so 2-1-2 timetable

on 15th back to

normal 16th

Level One Science

11.20 - 12. 30 pm

B8

1 pm - 2.05 pm

(period 4) B8

2.05 - 3.20 pm

(period 5) B8

L3 Biology 9 - 11 am

PRY B8

9.30 am Level One
Science

Level 2 and 3

Chemistry 2 - 4 pm

B12

L3 Bio 2 pm

Level 2 and 3

Chemistry 2 - 4 pm

B12

2pm Level 2 Chem

2pm Sch Phy

2 - 3.30 pm Level 3

Chem B12

9.30 am Level 3
Chem

Level 2 Bio

9 - 10 am B13

12.35 - 1.30 pm B9

2- 3 pm Level 3

Physics N3

Six

21 - 25 Nov

Level 2 Biology

10 am - 11 am B8

11.30 - 12.30 pm B8

Level 3 Physics

11.30 - 12.30 pm

B13

2.10 - 3.20 pm N3

Level 2 Biology

2.10 - 3.20 pm B9

3.20 pm - 4 pm B9

Level 3 Physics

2 - 3.20 pm B13

Level 2 Biology

10am - 11 am B10

11.30 - 12.30 pm

B10

Level 3 Phy

12.30 pm - 1.30 pm

B13

2.10 - 3.20 pm  B13

9.30 am L2 Bio
2 pm L3 Phy

Drama Tutorials

By arrangement - contact Ms Buist
email: jbuist@jameshargest.school.nz

Visual Art Tutorials

• Scholarhship Painting and Printmaking
 Tuesdays 8:00am 

• Scholarhship Photography
 Wednesdays 8:00am 

Business Studies Tutorials
Level Two
Thursday 24 Nov  Period 3 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)
Tuesday 29 Nov    Period 3 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)

Please note that you can keep track of 
your child’s progress and attendance on 
the KAMAR web portal (available through 
the Hargest web site 

www.jameshargest.school.nz). 

NCEA Progress
through KAMAR

Year 8 students new to JHC in 2023 have 
a morning at the Senior Campus as part 
of the school’s prientation procedures 
on Friday 11 November. This is an 
opportunity to find out more about next 
year. An information letter has been sent 
home.

New Entrant Day
Senior Campus
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WHĀNAU KŌRERO
A Guide To Safe Partying 

Teenage gatherings provide young people with important 
opportunities to interact and build on their social skills and 
experiences. Celebrations, partying and socialising are a 
fundamental rite of passage and one of the most important 
aspects of a young person’s life. However, it is possible for 
the best young person to get carried away with their peers 
and the euphoria of the moment.

For parents and caregivers, keeping your young person safe 
can at times feel daunting and is often a compromise and a 
challenge. Most teenagers try to do the right thing most of 
the time, but your leadership as a role 
model is crucial. Your child may appear 
to be physically large and mature, but 
this is not necessarily matched by their 
emotional maturity and responsibility 
in behaviour.

Every party has the potential to get 
out of hand as sometimes it’s hard 
for young partygoers to make good 
decisions. Communication and regular 
discussions are vital, particularly 
because young people are often 
faced with peer pressure to do things 
they prefer not to engage in. Hosting 
a celebration at home or at a venue 
can be a fun and memorable event 
but it is important to agree on the 
ground rules well before your event 
is announced to ensure there are no 
misunderstandings later on.

If hosting an event, you owe your 
guests a ‘duty-of-care’ and should 
ensure all reasonable steps are taken 
to keep partygoers safe. This Special 
Report provides caregivers with  a list 
of things to consider when planning 

a celebration. We hope you take a 

moment to reflect on the information 
offered, and as always, we welcome your 
feedback. If this raises any concerns for 
you, a loved one or the wellbeing of your 
child, please seek medical or professional 
help. Here is the link to your special report

https://jameshargest.nz.schooltv.me/
wellbeing_news/special-report-guide-safe-
partying

The Grapple competition [of 18 Y12 
students competitively selected from 
around NZ] in Christchurch went well. We 
didn’t win but it was really fun. The guys 
who won made a drone. We made a filter 
that filters out debris from flood water. 
It included 6 servos, 5 Arduino boards, a 
homemade step down and setup converter, 
a website that showed the status of the 
filter and a fan. It was also fully solar 
powered with power banks for when it 
is night or cloudy. I also definitely didn’t 
almost kill my computer with one of the 
boards when running the servos.
James Dyer was the 3D printing expert. 
Santana Anaru Hill was the all rounder, 
helping with 3D printing, electronics 

Grapple Competition
L2 Electronics

and was the woodworking expert. 
Michael Clinckett was the Arduino 
and programming expert, making 

all of the electronics run and made the 
website.
By Michael Clinckett

https://jameshargest.nz.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-guide-safe-partying
https://jameshargest.nz.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-guide-safe-partying
https://jameshargest.nz.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-guide-safe-partying
https://jameshargest.nz.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-guide-safe-partying
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Chess Power Nationals

The Chess Power National Champion Trophy was held at 
Lynmore Primary School Rotorua on 23rd October. A total 
of 54 of New Zealand’s best chess players competed in 
the open division. A total of nine rounds were conducted. 
With 6.5 out of 9, Hasnula Babaranda won 5th place 
and was awarded Distinction. Hasanli Bababranda was 
awarded a Merit certificate.

Practices are back on the 
calendar and the roopu 
are looking and sounding 
fantastic.  

TE KAPA HAKA O 
HĒMI HĀKENA
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Netball 
 
The Invercargill netball season finished late 
last term and congratulations must go to 
all the teams who did so well in the local 

INC competition. Half of the Hargest teams 
entered in the Saturday competition made 
the semi final of their grade which is an 
awesome effort. 

Congratulations to the following teams:
Saturn             Winner of SSG 3 (pictured)
Crystals           Winner of SSG 5
10 A                 Winner of Snr Reserve B  Grade
Pearls              Runners Up SSG 5
9 A                   Runners Up 2nd Grade A
9 B                   1st 4th Grade

Special congratulations to Katie Lawrence 
who was named the Most Outstanding 
Junior Umpire;  Libby Crawford, Macey Ellis, 
Katie Lawrence, Briana Marshall and Hannah 
Tufui who were named in the INC Under 16 
Team; and to Elly Baird, Sophie Flay, Aneeka 
Fosbender, Lilah Jack, Peyton Jarvis, Megan 
Phillipson and Kyra Savory who were named 
in the INC U14 teams. A great representation 
of Hargest netballers.  

NZ Table Tennis 
Championships

Congratulations to Lauryn Fleming and 
Ingamar Siegruhn who attended the New 
Zealand Table Tennis Championships in 
October.

Both represented Southland however due 
to a shortage of Southland players Lauryn 
was drafted into the Otago team and 
Ingamar into a Christchurch team.

Year 9 camps take place in November of Term Four.  We rely on parent 
helpers to enable us to run these camps. If you are able to help out it 
would be very much appreciated. Your child will have forms to fill in 
if you are interested in helping. If you have any questions regarding 
camps please contact your child’s Form Teacher.

Monday 14 November - Wednesday 16 November – M9ETS, M9SGF
Wednesday 16 November - Friday 18 November – W9AMA, T9djn 

Monday 21 November - Wednesday 23 November – W9KT, M9GAN
Wednesday 23 November - Friday 25 November – H9BF

Year 9 Camps at 
Borland Lodge
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NZSS Basketball Results 

The 1st V Team: Maddison Tinnock, Laura Jackson, Kiana 
Collett, Eilish Hegan, Holly Cunliffe, Lucy Archer, Ruby Stewart, 
Lily Symon, Sophie Hika, Brooke Cross, Libby Crawford, Katie 
Oliver qualified and played in the NZSS Tournament in the 
holidays. They achieved the following results:
JHC 68 - 95 Hastings Girls
JHC 56 - 74 Hamilton Girls
JHC 72 - 42 Hauraki Plains
JHC 62 - 78 Whangarei Girls 78
JHC 90 - 55 Palmerston North Girls
Qualifying 4th in pool play JHC went into the playoffs for 9th 
-16th
JHC 80 - 91 Mt Albert Grammar
JHC 71 - 78 Takapuna 78
JHC 96 - 71 Kaiapoi 71
Finishing 15th out 24 teams. It was a very emotional finish 
for the Year 13 players who have been working towards a 
Nationals campaign for a few years. Huge thank you goes to 
the coaching and management team for making it all happen.  
Thanks to Bert Tobia, Lucy Kean and Tracy Cunliffe.

Secondary School 
Basketball Prizegiving

Congratulations to the following students who were 
recognised for their acheivements:

Finn Meijer             Most Improved Player Junior Boys
Eilish Hegan            Most Improved Player Senior Girls
Maddison Tinnock Most Valuable Player Senior Girls
Girls All Star 5: Maddison Tinnock, Laura Jackson and Holly 
Cunliffe
Boys All Star 5: Tyler Hawke

Laura Jackson Holly Cunliffe

Finn Meijer Eilish Hegan Maddison Tinnock

Tyler Hawke
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Artistic Swimming 
Nationals

Artistic Swimming NZ in conjunction 
with School Sports NZ held the 2022 
Artistic Swimming Nationals in Invercargill 
recently. The following students 
performed well representing their 
respective Southland schools in the tagged 
School Sports events. 

Ryan Hyde and Ruby Goddall (Yr 8) 
(pictured right, first row on left)
Xiara Patino (Yr 12) (pictured right, second 
row left)
‘Onevai Pita (Yr 12) (pictured, top and first 
row right)
Heilala Pita (Yr 10) (pictured, top and first 
row, second from right)

JHC is very proud of Xiara and ‘Onevai 
who represented NZ at the Senior World 
Championships in Budapest earlier this 
year. Two junior swimmers trialed for NZ 
Squads and we are very proud of Ruby 
Goodall who has been selected for the 

Pikopiko NZ Junior Development Squad for 
2023. (Pictured, bottom)
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Mountain Biking

Huge congratulations to Katie Lawrence 
who has recently been selected in the 
Kiwi Mountain Bike Collective to race in 
Europe next year.  Katie joins three other 
female under 19 riders from around the 
country in the team.  Kiwi Mountain 
Bike Collective is a new initiative only in 
its second year and has been formed to 
create a pathway to international races 
for Kiwi riders.  

Katie is the youngest in the team and 
will travel next Autumn to countries 
such as Italy, Czechoslovakia, and the 
Netherlands to compete in races. There 
is also the possibility Katie may attend 
World Cup series races while away.

Katie has been a keen mountain biker 
and competing since she was five 
years old. There have been a lot of 
events lately including Nationals which 
was held in Invercargill in the recent 
holidays.  

Katie now needs to learn how to do all 
of the mechanics on her bike and that 
will be a focus for her, as well as lots 
of time on the bike for the next few 
months.

This is an amazing opportunity for Katie 
and we are so thrilled for her.  We look 
forward to tracking her progress and 
celebrating her ongoing success.
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Cycling

Congratulations to our cyclists 
who competed over the holidays 
in national events (Road, Track and 
Mountain Bike) and South Island 
Track as well as a Junior Road Tour. 

Road Cycling
Eleven days of racing from 
Palmerston North to Bluff, Marshall 
Erwood placed 2nd in the National 
Road Race. (pictured) 

Track Cycling 

South Island Individual Events
Lily Keast  U14  1st 
Finn Edwards U16  1st 
Hamish Wallace U16  3rd 
Riley Faulkner U16 Girls  1st 
Zadie Scott  U16 Girls  3rd 
Marshall Erwood U20 Boys  1st 

South Island Teams Events
Team Pursuit 
U16 (pictured bottom left) 1st 
Riley Faulkner, Jonathan Blyth,  
Finn Edwards, Hamish Wallace 
U20 (pictured top right) 1st 
Marshall Erwood, Kayne Borrie, 
Scott Henderson, Ronan Shearing, 
Conrad Clark 
U20 Girls (pictured right) 1st 
Zadie Scott, Jaz McLeod, Ruby Bath, 
Kate Russell 

Team Sprint 
U16 Boys   1st 
Finn Edwards, Jonathan Blyth   
U16 Girls  1st
Riley Faulkner, Sarah Hartstronge  
U20 Boys  1st 
Charlie Tinoai, Ronan Shearing, 
Marshall Erwood 
U20 Girls  2nd 

Jaz McLeod, Ruby Bath, Kate Russell 

JHC achieved top South Island School 
trophy winners. Congratulations 
team!  (pictured bottom)



29

Nationals 

National Individual 
Lily Keast  U14 (pictured above)  1st 
Finn Edwards  U16   3rd 
Riley Faulkner  U16 Girls   3rd 
Marshall Erwood U20 Boys   2nd 

National Teams Events 
Team Pursuit
U16    3rd 

Riley Faulkner, Jonathan Blyth, Finn 
Edwards, Hamish Wallace
U20 (pictured below right)  2nd 

Marshall Erwood, Kayne Borrie, Scott 
Henderson, Ronan Shearing, Conrad 
Clark
U20 Girls    3rd 

Zadie Scott, Jaz McLeod, Ruby Bath, Kate 
Russell

Team Sprint
U16 Boys   2nd 

Finn Edwards, Jonathan Blyth 
U16 Girls (pictured below left and back) 2nd 

Riley Faulkner, Sarah Hartstronge
U20 Boys (pictured top right)  1st 
Charlie Tinoai, Ronan Shearing, 
Marshall Erwood 

Mountain Biking Nationals
U16 Girls  
Zadie Scott (Enduro)   6th  
 (Cross Country)   4th 
U14 Girls (pictured bottom right) 
Lily Keast (Cross Country)   2nd 
Addison Robertson (pictured bottom left) 
 (Cross Country)   4th 
U17 Girls 

Katie Lawrence (pictured previous page) 
 (Cross country)   3rd 
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Junior Campus
6 Layard Street, Invercargill

Email: juniorcampus@jameshargest.school.nz 

Senior Campus
288 Layard Street, Invercargill

Email: office@jameshargest.school.nz

School App
Free download from the respective app stores 

• Download School Apps NZ and select James Hargest College

Website 

www.jameshargest.school.nz

 Phone 

03 217 6129

Fuel Up & Reward 

For every l00L of bulk fuel you purchase, 
we get S0c! 

Every $7,000 earned means technology, literacy 
or sports gear for the kids 

Call Russell Smart today on 027 6425877 to get involved 

• • •southfuefs 
Keeping Primary Industries Moving 

Do you know anyone who gets bulk fuel delivered 
by a SOUTHFUELS tanker?  Maybe it’s your place, 
or perhaps grandparents or uncles and aunties 
at the farm?  It could be a contractor, friend or 
neighbour - they don’t have to have students at 
our school.
If you do – could you ask them if they would like to 
nominate James Hargest as their preferred school 
in the Fuel for Schools Programme?  It doesn’t cost 
them anything, but the school gets a credit for 
every hundred litres they purchase.  Every time we 
reach $1000 credit we can choose from a range of 
exciting packages of equipment for our school!
Thank you to Botha Farming Limited for supporting 
James Hargest; I’m confident we have far more 
families out there who have an association 
somehow with Southfuels - please help us get this 
funding rolling in and earn some FREE equipment 
for our school.

Fuel for 
Schools

3 x  Falcon (size 5)   or  Tui (size 4) Netballs 2 x  Sets of 2 Netball Goal Post Pads

 (Nylon, elasticated sides)

2 x Chain Netball Nets

2 x  Match Balls (Official Touch NZ Ball)

6 x  Albatross Match Netballs 

2 x  Match Balls (Official Touch NZ Ball)

3 x  Falcon (size 5)   or  Tui (size 4) Netballs 2 x  Sets of 2 Netball Goal Post Pads

 (Nylon, elasticated sides)

2 x Chain Netball Nets

SSS Sports Awards

Congratulations to the following students who 
have been named as the Top Performerfor 
2022 in their sport, as selected by their 
respective sports bodies as part of the SSS 
Sports Awards. 
Badminton Paige Raines
 Blake Griffiths
Basketball Maddison Tinnock
BMX Nick Cowie
Gymnastics Robson McKee
Hockey Charley Faherty
Mountain Biking Katie Lawrence
Squash Ingamar Seigruhn
Smallbore Rifle Shooting Max Russell
Swimming  Amelia Black
Swimming (Artistic)  Xiara Patino
Surfing  Kate Oliver
Table Tennis Lauryn Fleming
Tennis Halle Faherty
Volleyball (Beach) Tagoi Vine   
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Coming Events for 2022

Senior Campus

November 
Mon 7 NCEA Exams start
  Junior Exams start
Fri 11 New Entrant Day
Mon 14  Year 9 camps resume
Tue 15 PTA Meeting in the Brig, 7:30pm
  Junior Exams end
Thu 24 BOT Meeting in the Brig, 5:15pm
Fri 25 MOE Accord Day - school closed
Mon 28 MOE Accord Day - school closed
Tue-Wed 29-30 Year 10 Activity Days 

December  

Fri 2 NCEA Exams End
Mon-Tue 5-6 Clearance forms handed to Main Office
Thu  8  Last day of Term 
  Year 9-10 Prize Giving
  Year 9-10 Reports emailed
Tue 13 PTA Uniform Sale

Junior Campus

November
Fri 11 New Entrant Day
Fri 25 MOE Accord Day - School Closed
Mon 28 MOE Accord Day - School Closed

December  

Thu 1 Picnic Day 

Fri 2 Picnic Day
Tue 6  Year 7 Merit Assembly 
  Year 8 Merit Assembly
  Year 8 Social
Wed 7 Reports issued 

  Prize Giving at 5:00pm
Thu  8  Last day of Term 
Tue 13 PTA Uniform Sale

E-mail Newsletters
The next newsletter will be issued via 

email on Friday 2 December 2022.
Hard copies of the newsletter will be 

available from either the Junior or 

Senior Campus office.
You can view the newsletter on the Hargest web 

site www.jameshargest.school.nz

Information Updates
If you have any changes to your details 

(e.g. address, phone numbers, medical details, 
emergency contacts, etc), please 

let the school know as soon as possible in order 
to keep our records up-to-date. 

Please email Mrs Breen (Senior Campus) with 
any changes at

office@jameshargest.school.nz

or phone 2176129

or Mrs Cribb (Junior Campus) at
juniorcampus@jameshargest.school.nz

or phone 2179250

Parent, Caregiver,  
Whanau and

Community Engagement
At James Hargest College we are always 

interested in engaging with our community 
and listening to parents, whānau and the 
wider community. If you have any good 

ideas or there is something special that has 
happened regarding Hargest, or there are 

issues, concerns or complaints we should be 
aware of,  

please contact the school office 

Senior Campus (2176129) or 

Junior Campus (2179250) or via email,  
office@jameshargest.school.nz

You will be put in contact with an appropriate 
staff member



Payments

All school accounts for Junior and Senior 
Campuses have been emailed. If you have 
not received an account, please contact 
the Junior Campus on 2179250 or the 
Senior Campus on 2176129. 
We encourage AUTOMATIC PAYMENTS 
to be made with the campus your child is 
attending, Year 7-8 Junior Campus bank 
account and Year 9 and above Senior 
Campus bank account. Please include 
your child’s student ID as a reference.  
The bank accounts numbers are:
02 0924 0408612 01 (Junior Campus)
02 0924 0408612 02 (Senior Campus)
Please pay Senior Campus ASAP.
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Every brain can learn better

Improve:

   * Memory

   * Attention

   * Processing speed

   * Sequencing

RESEARCHED BY TOP SCIENTISTS

Help for students with 

Dyslexia, ADHD/ ADD, Autism 

FIND OUT MORE TODAY!

www.fastlearning.co.nz

nicola@fastlearning.co.nz

Ph: 0221 635 890

Sowing seeds of learning

Workouts/Pilates

82 Salford Street (close to James Hargest College 

 and the Windsor Shopping locale)

www.btpilates.co.nz

027 756 4469

 

 

 

Stephen Pont – Invercargill Franchisee 

0272591594 or (03) 2170932 

Freephone 0800 956 956 

Invercargill@freedomdrivers.co.nz 

Total Mobility Provider 

Mobility Van with Wheelchair hoist available 

Call us for School Pick Ups/Drop Off 

After School/Weekend Activities & More 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


